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During the past two months the Official’s Committee took the following actions:

1. The official’s training group is working on revising our new officials training program. We are taking a more hands on approach by cutting the classroom portion in half and increasing the hands on demonstrations. We have taken the initiative to seek out other training coordinators from around the country – notably from Ohio and Kentucky – for input on our training process. In addition, we are making it a point of emphasis to conduct the training from the athlete’s point of view. I have been invited to give a clinic on our “Practicum Approach to New Officials Certification Training” at the USATF annual meeting in Anaheim this year. 

2. Showing just how highly regarded Colorado officials are on the international level, two officials worked the highly successful IAAF World Junior Championships in Eugene in late July. This meet required a time commitment similar to the Olympic Trials in that the officials were on site working for approximately 10 days. In addition, our own USATF-CO president, Dan Pierce, worked an international meet as a race walk judge as well. Colorado continues to be well represented on the international scene.
3. More than 16 local officials worked the Colorado Open/Rocky Mountain Masters/Mid-America Masters combined meet in Fort Collins. This two day meet, while down in numbers from previous years ran smoothly with the help of these dedicated folks. The organizers and athletes all commented on how nice it was to have “real officials” ensuring the events ran smoothly.
4. The NCAA and USATF have finally made the announcement that at this time the joint NCAA-USATF training/registration/certification proposal is tabled. The NCAA will still have a registration process for those officials wishing to work NCAA national championships. This process is expected to be on-line in December. The current proposal from the NCAA is that it will cost $100/year to be considered to work NCAA national championships. This may eventually trickle down to conference championships as well. With the amount the NCAA D1 committee currently pays officials to work their national championships ($0), there is sure to be a groundswell from the rank and file officials to demand some compensation. The NCAA D2 and D3 committees currently pay $40 to $50 per day for their championships which will just pay for the registration fee. Expect those numbers to come under protest as well. With the failure of the NCAA and USATF to come to an agreement on fees, training, and control/input of the website, the NCAA runs the risk of having few experienced or qualified officials at their national championships. While this is not a problem for USATF, it does look bad for the officiating community as a whole.
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